Richard Halverson (#1200) of Stockton,
California, writes that he disagrees with
Secretary Floyd Walker as to the color of the
cover of the new catalog of U. S. Perfins.
He says that without a copy with a different
color to compare, he finds it impossible to
complain about the PRIMROSE shade. He also
points out that the Perfin design CAN, which
was missing from the old catalog, 1is also
missing from the new one. He has this pat-
tern on the eight-cent airmail issue of 1930
(Scott #Cl17), which he says he found in a
junk mix about 25 years ago.

Did you submit the pattern to Chairman
Balough when he was working on research for
the new catalog, Bill?

Bill also points out that the box in which
the new catalog was shipped bears a "1BK"
pattern Perfinned into the cardboard.






